Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday1st November 2021 at 7.30pm in The Church
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Julie Jarman, Julie Northcott, Sue Thatcher, Andy Kingston-Smith, David Greenwood, Steve Burden, David Rogers, Andrea Duncan
Apologies
None
Emma Ash has resigned from the PCC as from immediate effect.  Emma was also a Deanery representative and, therefore, we now have 3 vacancies for a Deanery rep
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church 
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting with reading Bishop Robert’s Creation Letter and updated that Holy Trinity have had 2 sermons on this topic and there is a Creation banner outside the church.  There is going to be a workshop/gathering, for all to attend, on Wednesday 17/11/21 to discuss how we respond further as a Church.

Prayer was given for wisdom for those gathering at the Glasgow convention and this was followed by the Lord’s Prayer
3. Notification of AOB 
Stephen Walker – Standing Committee Terms of Reference
Andrea Duncan – Hope magazine
Stephen Walker – Christmas Publicity
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 6/9/21
The PCC Minutes of Monday 6th September 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 11/10/21

The SC Minutes of Monday 6th September 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 6/9/21
None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 11/10/21
· Stephen has emailed the PCC regarding the directory / address book.  Feedback is that there are no problems with the address book but the other icons on the page are confusing.  Helen has agreed to try and remove these icons.

The PCC are happy for the address book to be rolled out to the congregation that have given consent to its use

· Action:  Helen to roll-out to the congregation
· Heater timing switch will be covered in item 7 – Fabric report

6. Treasurers’ Report
Thank you to Simon for circulating the Income and Expenditure prior to the meeting.  Again, it looks very healthy.  There were no questions raised from the floor.
Simon reported that that there is approx. £1000 in the Cefn-Lea Bursary Fund
Simon has commenced the 2022 budget but it is difficult to base next year’s expenditure on this years, due to this year’s being atypical, due to COVID.  The budget proposal will be brought to the December SC meeting prior to being agreed at the PCC meeting in January.
Simon reported that there has been some difficulties with tracking some expenditure on the Debit Card.  The PCC agreed that we require accountability and different options were discussed ie limiting the use of the Debit Card, having individual debit cards etc.  It was agreed that options would be kept under review

Steve B proposed the accountability of all financial transactions and we should implement any mechanism to ensure this and all purchases using the debit card to go through member of the finance team.
Proposer:  Steve B

Seconder: Jon H

Agreement from the PCC with one exception

Simon informed that there is a £4300 surplus in the Mission Support Budget which requires to be spent by the end of the Financial Year.  Stephen suggested that if any members have a charity on their heart, that they wish to consider for a donation, to let Simon know

Action:  PCC to let Simon know of any charities that they wish to benefit from a possible donation

Thanks to Simon. Mike and Helen regarding the overseeing of our finances
7. Fabric report
Sara informed the meeting of the tasks that have been completed in the last 2 months 

· The fitting of a digital mechanism for the church clock – thank you Allen.

· The provision of a righthand loudspeaker at the East-end of the nave to match the performance and form of the other main speakers.

· The replacement of the drain pipe in the vestry wash basin.

· The replacement of the Balcony lighting with LED bulbs and strip lights as part of our drive to reducing our energy consumption and carbon footprint.

· The replacement of tungsten and fluorescent lighting in the boiler room with LED bulkhead fittings and the addition of a PIR movement sensor to ensure the lights are extinguished when the room is not used.

The ongoing jobs include -
· Finishing off the new fire doors in room 4 by fitting draught seals.

· Completing the repair and repainting of the main front doors.

· Determining the source of the water ingress above the church boiler – this is currently being investigated.

Proposed tasks include -
· Fitting countdown timers to the foyer and crèche heaters to prevent them being accidently left on.

· Replacing the emergency lighting in the disabled toilet which is not working and adding a movement sensor.

· Replacing the alarm sounder for the disabled toilet as Kevin advises that it is not loud enough to attract attention.

Sara informed that Lucy has asked us to consider replacing the TV in room 4 with a new, SMART TV as the current one is unreliable when she and others connect laptops and ipads.  This will be at a cost of £380.  This will again be on a wheeled-stand so that it can be moved appropriately.
The PCC voted and all were in favour of this purchase

Stephen thanked the Wardens for their works, completing rotas etc
8. Staffing Committee
Louise informed that there had been a discussion regarding staff having individual mobile telephones.  Julie N in agreement with this as staff, as part of safeguarding, will not have to give out their personal numbers.  Stephen agreed to follow this up at the staff meeting
Action:  Stephen to discuss mobile phones at the staff meeting

Stephen informed that Sam and family have all been very poorly with COVID.  Please keep the family in your prayers

9. Safeguarding.
Julie requested that all PCC members complete the on-line safeguarding training, if not done so already
Action:  All to complete the safeguarding training

10. GDPR

Nothing to report
11. Eco Church

Andy informed the meeting that he wishes to get the Eco Church Bronze Award application in.  He is confident that we can obtain this.  It was questioned whether we could obtain the Silver or Gold award.  However, the Church building is a challenge for the Silver Award.
Discussions were held regarding possible solar panels to the Church.  It was reported that another church and Gloucester Cathedral have had the panels installed. It was reported that there have been changes to the use/storage of energy and now any energy not used can be exported to the National Grid for the benefit of others

Andy informed that there are only 4 members currently on the Eco Church Committee.  However, it is hoped that more volunteers will come forward as part of the Eco workshop on 17/11/21 and where the Church can make a response to the climate crisis
Andy informed that he and Carol have been completing a 6 session Creation Care Course and he would be happy to facilitate this to our Church.  Stephen suggested that it could be offered as part of Lent

Stephen asked to keep the Eco Church in our Prayers and gave thanks to Andy
12. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Events for November 2021 -
· I-Sing Pop 

· U3A

13. Correspondence
     None received
14. AOB

Stephen W – SC Terms of Reference – It was discussed and proposed that the SC could authorise a payment of up to £1500 for any emergency/last minute necessary expenditure
Proposer:  David Greenwood
Seconder:  Julie N

Vote: All in agreement

Andrea D – Hope magazine.  Andrea circulated a Hope Magazine and informed that she would like to fund the distribution of the December magazine to Walton Cardiff and Bredon as a community blessing.  Walton Cardiff was considered due to the recent sad events that have occurred and that there are many Smarties family on the estate.  However, Stephen informed that Walton Cardiff is not in our Parish but comes under the parish of The Abbey.  Stephen W agreed to discuss with Paul Williams if he would like to join us in this community offering or if we could distribute to Walton Cardiff ourselves.  It was suggested that a sticker could be added to the back of the magazine with our logo and website and The Abbey’s also, if they participate
Action:  Stephen to discuss the circulation of The Hope magazine with Paul Williams of The Abbey
Stephen W – Christmas Publicity – Discussions were had regarding Christmas Services, especially Christingle as we do not know how COVID is going to present at this time (whether there will be lockdown, limited numbers etc).  This makes it difficult to plan how many services to have etc.  It was discussed about people booking into the Christingle Services, so that numbers can be monitored and restricted if necessary.  

Stephen informed that he usually advertises the services in the Tewkesbury Direct Magazine.  He would have to prepare and submit the advert in 2 weeks time for this.  However, due to the uncertainty of the Services, it was agreed that the services would not be advertised but he would complete a small article and direct people to our Church website, where the services will be advertised nearer to the time
15. The meeting closed at 9.15pm with Stephen thanking the PCC for their input and giving Prayer thanking God for the Life of our Church
The date of the next SC Meeting 

Monday 6th December 2021 at The Vicarage
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